Bradworthy CP School
Monday 18th January 2010

Dear Parents,

A lot of new children have started school this term and I would like to take this opportunity to welcome them and their families. I know that everyone in school is looking forward to working with you in the future as the children get older and develop.

I often write to say that we value any observations or comments that parents may have and I hope that you will never hesitate to come forward if you or your children ever have any worries or concerns, however small they may seem.

Our members of staff are available at the beginning and end of most school days and I hope you will feel free to come and speak to us whenever you wish. Alternatively you can ring the school office between 9.00am and 4.00pm on 241365.

Snow

I have to admit that I had loads of fun with the snow when it first fell a couple of weeks ago and we were still on holiday, however like most people who I’ve spoken to I’m also pleased to see the back of it.

It was very nice to travel to school this morning without having to worry about ice or whether we’d be able to open and things like that.

I’d like to thank our staff who battled in last week. It is down to them that we were able to remain open through the week and I’m sure we are all very grateful for this. Well the children probably aren’t but you know what I mean !

I would also like to thank you all for your efforts, especially last Tuesday afternoon when we closed early. I was amazed at how quickly we were able to get the children home and I know that our staff were very grateful to escape home early themselves.

I think our web-site must have received a record number of hits last week.

If we get any more bad weather information and advice will be posted here again.

Now for some very important information and news about the future of our school. Please take the time to read this carefully because we want to be completely open about how things stand and the reasons why we are acting in the way that we are.

In to the Future …..

We have reached a position where we have a good level of staffing and although our lack of accommodation is a problem I think we are making the situation that we are in work as well as we possibly can.
· It is a very good thing that the children are grouped in six classes.

· It is a good thing that we are able to offer the children specialist teaching in things like music, art, French and sport.

· It is a good thing that we are still offering the children a wide range of experiences like residential trips and clubs.

In our opinion all of the above, and many other things that I haven’t mentioned, more than outweigh any of the disadvantages.

This said we are now facing a number of financial difficulties and I want to try and explain some of them.

· New arrangements for our school broadband connection are going to cost us in the region of £25,000 over the next couple of years. The school will receive no additional funding for this.
· Our children receive over £400 per head less than the national average. That’s nearly £60,000 a year.

· Children at our school are funded at a worse rate than many children in other Devon schools. This works out at just over £3000 per head. Big schools obviously have lots of children and benefit from this and the economies that their scale provide. Small schools benefit from something called minimum funding and this can mean that in some cases they get as much as £11,000 per child.
· Day-to-day costs for things like energy are going through the roof and our Health and Safety culture is costing an increasing fortune. For example, did you know that we are paying nearly £500 a year to keep us all safe from Legionnaire’s Disease !
I have been Headteacher of Bradworthy School for twelve years now and when I compare the money that we are currently spending administering red tape and bureaucracy with the situation twelve years ago it is truly frightening.   

Over the year our governors and I have worked incredibly hard to balance our books so that the school has been able to develop and this is one of  the reasons we have been so successful.

The situation is a simple one: 

Our budget is no longer sustainable and were it not for the fact that we are Federating with East and West Putford School we would be facing huge cuts in our staffing levels and this would mean loosing a teacher and probably other members of staff too.

This would be devastating.
The reason that Federation helps is that the two schools are able to share the costs of our most expensive members of staff and that means Mike Furber and I.

If we are going to share costs then we are obviously going to have to share the members of staff involved too and this means that Mike will be spending half of each week at Putford School after the February half term break.

I know that this will be unsettling , even unpopular with the parents of the children in Mike’s class but there really is no alternative.

In addition to this I think that the following should be considered:
· Mike has been involved in training for the role of Headteacher and he is now qualified.

· Were it not for a change in regulations I believe he would already have left.

· He is at a point in his career where he wants more challenge and if he wasn’t in a position where he was going to get it from the Putford Federation there would be nothing to stop him interviewing for one of the several headships which are currently being advertised. I’m personally sure he would be successful and this would leave him free to resign and leave at Easter.

I think that we should try to temper our unhappiness at the fact he will be spending some of his time working elsewhere with the fact he will still be teaching at Bradworthy for half of the week and that we are keeping a valuable and effective teacher as part of our team.
I hope that none of the above comes across as an attempt to “coat a bitter pill” because what I am trying to do is give you the facts as they are and to explain that we are actually in a position which can work in a very positive way for our school, and indeed for Putford School as well.

I am delighted to be able to tell you that after half term Mike will be sharing Class 2 with Helen Carey and they will obviously be working together to plan for the class so that we can continue to provide a creative and stimulating environment for them.

In addition to this we are now in a financial position where we can also support the children in this class by appointing Caroline Stevens as Classroom Assistant.

It is great to be able to welcome Helen back to the school. She has worked in our school before as a Classroom Assistant in Class 1 and we were all very sorry when she left about 18 months ago to train as a teacher.
It is fantastic to be able to welcome her back and I know that we are all looking forward to working with her a again. I’m sure that she will prove herself to be an excellent addition to our staff.

Helen will be spending time with the class this half term so that we can make the transition as straight forward as possible and after the break she will be teaching the children each morning, with Mike teaching each afternoon.

Having read all of the above I hope that you will be able to continue to support us in school. As always our governors and staff have been working in the best interests of our children and I can promise you that this will continue.
To coin a phrase “we are living in difficult times” and I hope you will agree that we are doing our best to bring the school through them and to protect all of the things we have spent so long building.

Clubs
Football and Netball clubs will start tomorrow evening and other school clubs next week. The timetable will be as follows:

	
	Lunch Time
	After School

	Monday
	Running (KS 2)

Brass Band
	Brass Band

(on weeks when there isn’t a netball match)

	Tuesday


	Cricket (KS 2)

Recorders (Classes 3 and 4)
	Football (KS 2)

Netball (KS 2)

	Wednesday


	Running (KS 2)
Rugby (Years 5 and 6)

Multi Sports (KS 2)
	Swimming (Classes 3 and 4)

Climbing (Classes 5 and 6)

	Thursday


	Football (KS 1)
Rugby (Years 3 and 4)
	Climbing (Classes 3 and 4)



	Friday


	Football (Girl’s Team)

Brass Band


	Dangerous Sports Club – Climbing this Half Term
(Years 5 and 6)


KS 1 stands for Key Stage 1 and means Classes 1 and 2.

KS 2 stands for Key Stage 2 and means Classes 3, 4, 5 and 6.

Numbers for the climbing clubs will be limited to about 10 children in the initial stages for reasons of supervision  and safety. As the children become more experienced this will be relaxed.

If more than 10 children are interested we will timetable so that all children get an opportunity to take part.

Dangerous Sports Club is a joke title but it does involve a range of adventurous activities. At different times of the year these will include surfing, wind surfing, kayaking, sailing, walking, climbing, survival skills and orienteering. 

Numbers for these activities will sometimes be limited and when this is the case Year 6 will be given priority on the basis that Year 5 will get another chance next year.

I would expect that most children will drop in and out of this club as the activities change.

Numbers are less of a problem with other clubs however if numbers prove to be excessive we will do the same with other clubs.
PTA

Please don’t forget that there is a PTA meeting at 8.00pm on Thursday 21st January in the village pub.

Please try and come along so that you can support our school.

Scooby Doo DVDs

Mandy Baker has been slaving away over the Christmas break to put together a DVD of our Christmas Play, Scooby Doo, and having seen it this weekend I have to say she has surpasses herself. It’s a fantastic production.

They only cost £7.00 each and I think this is a geart way of remembering the children’s wonderful performance.

Many of you have already ordered one but if anyone else would like a copy please get in touch with Mandy (01409 240090 or baker.mandy@yahoo.co.uk) or contact our office in school.

Thank you for taking the time to read all of the above.
Yours sincerely
Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
